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It has been raining since August 13th with 55 millimeters total precipitation. The water level is going 
down gradually. Mr. Maekawa and Mr. Toyomura arrived in the evening of the 17th by Akita Van. 
Preparations for welcoming the Youth Volunteers to Olimpo and Leda are in full progress. 

Mr. 'lbyomura and Mr. Maekawa arrived in 

Leda at night. 

Mr. Ueyama is busy with management of ponds 

for aquaculture of pacu fish, production of 

drinking water, and management of labor and 

bookkeeping. 
Right: Mr. Ueyama is cutting payroll checks. 

Mr. Nakata and workers are building the 

second bridge in the Natural Animals Zoo. 



Mr. Ohwada is cleaning the gutter in front of 

the tool room. He will leave for Japan with 
Mr. Nakamura on the 25th. 

Piling grass fertilizer at the first farm. 

Victor is cutting weeds in the neem forest. 

Cleaning the pool is an important daily job. 

This is Carlo. 

Taro is growing naturally by a fish pond. 

Benita and her daughter Augustina are 

cooking our meals. 


